
 
  Barnstable Youth Commission Minutes 

Hyannis Youth and Community Center – Multi-Cultural Room  
January 8, 2019; 6:30 P.M. - 7:30 P.M. 

 
A quorum being duly present, Chair Matt McCauley called the meeting to order at 6:33 p.m. at the 
Hyannis Youth and Community Center – Multi-Cultural Room, 141 Bassett Lane, Hyannis, MA 
02601. 
 
Present: Matthew McCauley (Chair), Lucas McCauley, Sean Dowling, George Cole, Lily Beal, 
Ethan Sirhal, Piper Hunt, Jenna Schmidt, Morgan Contrino, Connor Levesque, Patti Machado 
(Director of Recreation), and Kip Diggs (Adult Advisor), Officer Brian Morrison, Lynne Poyant 
(Director of Community Services) 
Absent:  Allianna DeBarros (Vice – Chair), Alexandra Stampfl, Lt. Jean Challies (Police Officer), 
and Jen Cullum (Town Council Liaison) 
 
George Cole made a motion to accept the minutes from the December 11, 2018 meeting.  Ethan 
Sirhal seconded.  All in favor.  Motion passed. 
 
Public Comment: 

• None 
Old Business: 

• Suicide Prevention –  
• Deb Martin (CC Healthcare) and Jonathan Greenberg (JRI) members of the 

Suicide Prevention Coalition headed up a discussion of their roles and the need 
for the community to be trained to work with suicidal children through their 
Gatekeeper Training. They are seeking out any Youth Commissioners interested 
in being trained.  Patti Machado is interested in bringing a presentation to 
Recreation’s After School Program.  

• One Love  –  
• Matt and Lucas met with Mr. Clark ~ logistics will be finalized on January 9th 

along with rooms available.  Follow up meeting with Mr. Clark is set for this 
Thursday.  Claire from One Love liked the idea of the survey for assigning 
students in their group’s preference.  Sturgis’s One Love (East and West) 
presentation will be held at the Wings Location on Main Street on May 24th, 
2019 between 9:00 and 11:00 a.m.   
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• Youth Summit 
• Money is still needed.   
• Officer Morrison will put George, Ethan and Patti on the agenda to attend 

the Kiwanis Club meeting on January 23rd at 6:30 at Tiki Port (Hyannis) to ask 
for a donation.   

• Officer Morrison will reach out to the Police Unions 
• Officer Morrison reported that Kevin Stephens is donating his presence at the 

Youth Summit.  The Commission will donate to his foundation. 
• Youth Job Fair –  

• Patti sent out notifications to Warren Rutherford.   
• Meeting with Barnstable Superintendent 

• Discussion on the Survey will be put on the Agenda for Jan 22nd. 
• BYC Brochure 

• Changes were discussed.  Patti will pass them onto Amy Harwood. 
 
George Cole made a motion to adjourn. Sean Dowling seconded.  All in favor.  Meeting adjourned 
at 7:41 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Trisha Otto 
 
 
Trisha Otto 
Financial Supervisor, Barnstable Rec/HYCC 


